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FTA Gives Go-ahead for Westside Subway Extension and Regional Connector

To give context for the FTA announcement, Media Relations just posted an article on The Source on metro.net. See report in The Source, posted at 1:06 p.m.: FTA gives go-ahead for Westside Subway Extension and Regional Connector to move into preliminary engineering phase, please share it as background to your various constituencies.
Full House of Representatives Adopts Rule Regarding Highway and Transit Funding
The U.S. House of Representatives voted today, by a margin of 240-191, to eliminate the current rule (House Rule XXI) that makes it a violation of House rules to fund highway, transit and safety programs at levels below the authorized level. The vote, which was conducted along party lines, also included a number of other rules changes designed to promote the policy priorities of the incoming Republican majority. As previously shared in the Daily Brief, a coalition of business, labor and transportation stakeholders, including our agency, had contacted House Republican leaders objecting to the elimination of House Rule XXI, which could have a dramatic impact on highway and transit projects that depend on a consistent flow of federal dollars. A letter, which was co-authored by the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, Laborers International Union of North America, and the American Public Transportation Association, among others, warned that the elimination of House Rule 21 “would hurt investment in transportation infrastructure, reduce jobs, and break faith with the American taxpayer.” Our agency reached out directly to Congressional offices to express our concerns regarding this proposed change with respect to federal funding for transportation projects.  Proponents of the rules change argued that the rules change was needed because Congressional spending on transportation consistently exceeds the amount of funds being deposited in the federal Highway Trust Fund. Over the past six years, Congress has moved $34.5 billion from the general fund to the Highway Trust Fund to cover the expenses of our nation’s surface transportation program. 



	

	








